COVID-19 Proclamation Restricting Entry from Southern Africa Countries

Updated 12/2/2021

Effective November 29, 2021, President Biden has issued a new <u>Presidential</u> <u>Proclamation</u> restricting entry to the United States by most noncitizens who have been in Botswana, Eswatini, Lesotho, Malawi, Mozambique, Namibia, South Africa, or Zimbabwe in the 14-day period before their entry or attempted entry to the United States, with limited exceptions.

Learn More

- U.S. Department of State: <u>Presidential Proclamation Restricting Travel from Southern</u> **Africa**
- U.S. Customs and Border Protection: Carrier Liaison Program bulletin